ANNOUNCEMENTS

Church of God Big Sandy

ChurchofGodBigSandy.com

Jan. 21, 2017 • 2:00 p.m. • Sunset 5:41

Service next Sabbath: 2:00 p.m.

Order of service

Song leader	Clay Forrestier
Pianist	Dixon Cartwright
First sermon	George Crow
Teen class—Library	Carol Bald
Kids class—Classroom #2	Mindy Forrestier
Second sermon	George Crow

Quick takes

- 1. Welcome to guest speaker—The congregation welcomes George Crow, who is scheduled to give both sermons today.
- Fellowship Club today—There is a Fellowship Club scheduled shortly after the church service today. David and Melodee Eishen are planning to give a presentation about "bug-out bags."
- 3. Budget Committee meeting tonight—There is a Budget Committee meeting in the building tonight at 6:00.
- 4. Interrelating with other congregations—Today, Dave Havir is in Phoenix, Ariz., giving two sermons and leading an interactive Bible study.
- 5. Private function in the building on Jan. 26—There is a private function (local Chamber of Commerce dinner) in the building on Thursday, Jan. 26.
- Chili potluck on Feb. 4—The annual chili potluck is scheduled for Saturday, Feb. 4.
- 7. Edifying the Body—This week's article is "I Deeply Regret My Abortion" by Hannah Rose Allen.
- 8. Among Friends—This week's article is "Contrasting Two Marches in Washington, D.C." by Dave Havir.
- 9. Eye on the World—This week's "Eye on the World" is 20 pages.

2 / Announcements Jan. 21, 2017

Prayer updates

Jerry Thompson (who was recently diagnosed with diabetic retinopathy and macular degeneration) had a needle inserted into his right eye on Friday, Jan. 13, and stayed home from the church service last week. On Thursday, he had a needle inserted into his left eye. He and his mother, **Vonda**, went to visit family yesterday near College Station.

Betty Foster reports that she continues to feel stronger. A physical therapist comes to her home twice a week.

In last week's bulletin, we mentioned that **Laura Moran** was dealing with strong congestion. She went for a chest X ray to identify the problem (possibly congestive heart failure or pneumonia). The diagnosis was acute bronchitis. She has been recovering slowly.

Ron and Gracie Feaker report that they had a good week.

Mike Roth of Rio Rico, Ariz., reports that he had his second chemo treatment.

In last week's bulletin, we mentioned that **Dean Koeneke** of the local community had brain surgery due to an aneurysm. He is home and seems to be doing well.

New prayer requests

Joy Hughes of The Woodlands got an infection in her foot when her dog stepped on it and punctured the skin. When the wound did not respond to antibiotic ointment applied at home, **Paula** took her to a clinic. When Joy reacted to the prescribed antibiotic, she went to the ER of St. Luke's in The Woodlands. Her pain level is high and that is directly related to her blood pressure being low. (The doctor was concerned about giving her pain medication because it evidently lowers blood pressure). She was scheduled to see an infectious-disease doctor.

Some of you may have heard that **Skeets Mez** of Navarre, Fla., was involved in a skiing accident in Colorado on Dec. 28 and had surgery on Dec. 31. The surgery was to repair a broken left collarbone and a fracture near his left knee. He has been confined to a wheelchair but reports that he is making progress. He appreciates your prayers.

Lee Sharp of the local community is in hospice care due to his kidneys shutting down. His wife, **Doris**, and the rest of the family appreciate your prayers.

Franklin of Birmingham, Ala. (brother of **Bobbie Franklin**), recently had surgery to remove three feet of colon.

Carole Lenarwick of San Jose, Calif., has been diagnosed with an infection and with kidneys that are not working properly.

Amy Allwine of Cottage Grove, Minn., died of an apparent suicide on Nov. 13. On Jan. 17 her husband, **Stephen,** was arrested and charged with her murder. Please remember her family (including their 9-year-old son) in your prayers.

"Contrasting Two Marches in Washington, D.C."

This article is from the "Among Friends" section of the Church of God Big Sandy's website, churchofgodbigsandy.com. It was posted for the weekend of Jan. 21, 2017.

By Dave Havir

B IG SANDY, Texas—This is one of those years where much is happening in Washington, D.C., in January. As you probably noticed, there is an annual march of pro-life advocates in the nation's capital near the anniversary of the legal ruling of Roe vs. Wade—which legalized abortion in the United States on Jan. 22, 1973. In spite of occasional strong winter weather, a large crowd of women and men regularly march in Washington to protest the ruling—this year on Friday, Jan. 27.

And, since this is a January following a November presidential election, the inauguration of the president-elect occurs in this month as well. The inauguration this year was scheduled for Friday, Jan. 20.

Because there are so many media outlets, lobbyists and citizens who were displeased with November election results (the favored female candidate did not win), many people have openly expressed their desire to form an ongoing resistance to the new president's agenda.

One of those events of resistance was the scheduling of a women's march in Washington, D.C., on Saturday, Jan. 21.

At this time, let's contrast the two marches—which are predominantly fueled by women.

Resistance to Trump

Following are excerpts from an article by Kristen Bahler titled "Get in Formation: The Working Girl's Guide to Joining the Trump Resistance" that was posted at time.com on Jan. 17, 2017.

The movement that has been dubbed the "Trump resistance" is still taking shape. But, in the run-up to the Women's March on Washington, some of the most ambitious, high-profile efforts have come from a powerful, and perhaps surprising, political contingent: career women with a bone to pick.

- "We're at a cultural crossroads," says Shannon Coulter, a marketing executive and cofounder of #Grab YourWallet, a campaign that calls on consumers to boycott the companies that stock Trump products. "I couldn't sit back and be quiet anymore."
- As CEO of her company, Coulter's alignment with the Trump opposition is less risky than it is for some, she admits. But she does have clients to appease, and not all of them were happy about her involvement with the movement.
- For Jayna Zweimann, joining the resistance means putting to good use the tools she's honed over the course of her career as an architect. On Thanksgiving weekend, Zweimann and screenwriter Krista Suh launched the Pussyhat Project—a nationwide knitting initiative designed to outfit every participant in the march on Washington with a pink, cat-shaped hat.
- Zweimann isn't concerned about career repercussions. "That's a risk I have to take," she says. After all, she explains: If a prospective employer deems her unfit for a job because of her involvement in the march—which is broadly in support of gender equality, women's health, LGBTQ issues, and other progressive issues—she probably wouldn't want to work for that firm anyway.
- But workers can face serious career risks for speaking out.
- Back in July, a couple was fired from their day jobs after launching a Kickstarter campaign for a satirical picture book, *D* is for *Dump Trump*—something their employer said was at odds with its position of political neutrality.
- Days after the election, a Rutgers University professor was placed on administrative leave for posting a series of anti-Trump tweets.
- And, on Dec. 14, Politico severed ties with Julia Ioffe, one of the its best-known writers, after she posted a crude tweet about

Trump's relationship to his daughter.

- The vast majority of at-will employees (which is to say most private-sector workers) can be fired for any behavior not connected to certain protected classes like gender, race and religion, says Jon Hyman, a Cleveland-based employment attorney. That includes comments made on social media.
- When it comes to a job search, Trump detractors face an even bigger threat. If you're arrested at a protest—for trespassing, say, or disturbing the peace—you could wind up with a black mark on your criminal record. And even more benign offenses, like a photo of an anti-Trump sign on a candidate's Facebook page, can hinder the hiring process, says recruiting expert Alysse Metzler.
- Over 250,000 people have RSVP'd so far to the Women's March on Washington, with more than 600 global "solidarity" marches planned for the same day.

Noticeable difference

Following are excerpts from an article by Katie Pavlich titled "Of Course: Pro-Abortion Feminists Ban Pro-Life Women From Sponsoring Women's March in D.C." that was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 17, 2017.

- On Saturday [Jan. 21] in Washington, D.C., just one day after Republican Donald Trump is sworn in as the nation's 45th president, the "Women's March" will take place in the nation's capital. But there's a catch. Only pro-abortion women are welcome.
- When the Women's March became an idea, organizers reached out for sponsors. New Wave Feminists obliged.
- From *The Atlantic:* A pro-life group based in Texas, New Wave Feminists, was granted partnership status. "Intersectional feminism is the future of feminism and of this movement," said Bob Bland, one of the event's co-chairs. "We must not just talk about feminism as one issue, like access to reproductive care.
- When rabid feminist Jessica Valenti noticed the pro-life group on the list of sponsors for the event, she became "horrified" and demanded they be removed.
- They were removed in the name of women's rights or something and the origi-

nal decision to include the New Wave Feminists was described as an "error."

- The Women's March isn't for all women, just those with approved political ideologies.
- According to the left, women count only so long as they're in approval of women aborting girls developing inside the womb. This is just another example.
- To be clear, in 2017 feminism encompasses only women (and men) who are in favor of abortion and does not include support for all women or their differing beliefs.
- The Women's March isn't a march for women. It's a march for abortion.

Marching for life

The march in Washington, D.C., on Friday, Jan. 27, is geared to show support for the unborn babies who have been aborted.

One of the big supporters of the march for life is LifeNews.com. Following are excerpts about what they say about themselves on their website.

- LifeNews.com is an independent news agency devoted to reporting news that affects the pro-life community. With a team of experienced journalists and bloggers, LifeNews.com reaches more than 750,000 pro-life advocates each week via our website, email news reports, social networking outreach and weekday radio program.
- LifeNews.com also acts as a service provider to furnish news content to media that share the pro-life perspective.
- The topics covered by LifeNews.com include abortion, assisted suicide and euthanasia, bioethics issues such as human cloning and stem cell research, campaigns and elections, and cultural legal and legislative issues as they affect the pro-life community.
- Formerly the Pro-Life Infonet, Life-News.com has been harnessing the power of the Internet since 1992 to bring pro-life news to the pro-life community. We've developed a reputation for fairness, accuracy and timeliness in our two decades of service.
- We are not affiliated with any organization, religious group, political party or church denomination.